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President’s Letter: 

Covid-19 

What a way to stat a newsletter, but I feel we need to address this serious health is-

sue to our communities and members.  Most of our muzzleloading community, like 

myself, are in the high risk category.  I am, as I am certain all of you are disappointed 

that the shoots have to be canceled but this is a life or death reality. 

This virus may be with us for quite some time.  Listen to the health professionals, 

protect yourself and your family, practice social distancing and wear a mask.  

Thanks 

Frank 

 

From the Editor: 

Cancellations so far include the State Shoot in Glenrock June 12, 13 and 14.  Sierra 

Madre rendezvous July 24, 25 and 26.  The Wind River Mzzleloaders  did put on their 

annual Memorial Day shoot. Shoot results and a few pics in this newsletter. Organiz-

ers of the1838 rendezvous in Riverton are so far proceeding with the event on July 1-

5. The Powell bench shoot Aug. 22 and 23 is not cancelled so far.  The NMLRA Trap & 

Skeet territorial match in Kremmling, Co July 8-12  has been cancelled.  

Gary Gillen  (gillen.gary@yahoo.com  P.O. Box 1871  Saratoga WY  82331)  



f 

 

The Sierra Madre Muzzle Loading Club’s Rendezvous scheduled for July 24, 25 and 26, 

2020 has been  cancelled. 

Due to COVID 19 and large event restrictions, we have elected to cancel the rendez-

vous for this year and will reschedule as soon as possible for 2021. 

We apologize for having to cancel, but our goal is to keep everyone safe and for you 

to have a good time. 

Thank you for your continued support and we hope we can all get together next year.  

 

Josh Saier, President 

Steve Kerpan, Vice President 

Crystal Gillen, Secretary/Treasurer 
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Blast From the Past 

During the Sierra Madre Rendezvous held in Encampment during July, one of the targets used in  

shooting competition is called the Millhousesky.  It’s a one shot match with the closest shot 

to the center of bullseye the winner. Shooters always ask the range officer how this target  came  

 to be and why is it called the Millhousesky.   This piece  from the December, 1987  newsletter 

 written by Lee “Crooked Foot” Hauch from the Sheridan Bullshooters club explains it all. 






